
March 4, 2025 Park Board Meeting


Attending: Scott Dreamer,, Andrew Medford, Linda Powell, Mike Ropp, (absent) Jill Swartz,

and RoseMary McDaniel, Secretary.


February 2025 Minutes were Board approved. 


Election of Officers: Linda Powell nominated Mike Ropp for President, and Scott Dreamer for 
Vice President. Vote was taken and Board approved the nominations. Both Positions were 
accepted


Visitors: Seanna and Carol from the Bristol Library gave a presentation on their Summer 
Festival happening this year in June. This festival will be held in both Cummins and Congdon 
Parks. Some of the activities will be food trucks, children’s games, live music, craft vendors, 
and a possible Pickle Ball tournament. All events are free for both adults and children.


The Library will be attending all Park Board meetings up to June to keep us informed of all new 
developments for the festival. Scott motioned and Linda seconded to donate $500 for the 
Library Summer Fest Program. Motion was approved.


Jill reported that the Town workers borrowed the Fire Department’s floor scrubber to scrub the 
floor in Hermance Park. It was determined that we still needed to have the floor cleaned 

Professionally. Further discussion will be needed to determine our plan of action concerning 
the floor. 


As for the cleaning of Hermance Park, Jill will be looking into the prospect that the Cardio 
Drumming group have expressed that they would be willing to do some cleaning for the

privilege of the use of the pavilion. 


There was a discussion on the Congdon kayak launch, and before anything can be done for it, 
we are waiting for the land to settle in, so we can see what improvements can be made. 


Mary All Landis Martin, who is a master gardener has expressed that she would like to have 
more flowers in Congdon Park.  


Next Park Board meeting is Tuesday, April 1, 2025. Visitors are welcome. 


Recording Secretary, RoseMary McDaniel.



